
LEROY TOWNSHIP TRUSTEE MEETING 
MINUTES  

 
The Leroy Township Trustees met in a special session on July 9, 2024, at 5:30 p.m., at the Leroy 

Township Community Room. 

 

Present were:  Rich VanPelt, Chairman, Heather Shelton, and Jason Rodgers, Trustees. 

Alexandra Brown, Fiscal Officer, and Attorney Ron Graham. 

 

Rich opened the meeting.  

 

The trustees discussed that the softball board is wanting to use what is left in the NOPEC grant 

money that was given to them to make improvements to the concession stand for energy efficient 

upgrades. The softball board would like to install windows with ledges in the openings. They 

will be getting quotes and turning them into the trustees for review. 

 

Rich made a motion to adopt and approve Resolution 24-26. This is an amended resolution due 

to a typo on resolution 24-25 for the renewal of the 4.5 mil fire levy. Jason 2nd. Poll of the Vote, 

Rich VanPelt aye, Heather Shelton aye, Jason Rodgers aye.   

 

Heather made a motion to have a meeting on July 15th, 2024, at 1pm in the Fiscal Office. Rich 

2nd, all were in favor.  

 

Heather spoke to Rhea Benton about the CBDG funding. The townhall ramp bids came in so 

much higher than what we (Leroy) had been awarded. Leroy received a grant for 15,000.00 to 

replace the ramp in front of the town hall. Heather and Rhea were discussing options for other 

uses of the money if the ramp project wasn’t going to be able to be completed.  

 

Heather made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Jason 2nd, all were in favor. 

 

 

 

___________________________    ________________________ 

Richard VanPelt, Chairman     Alexandra C Brown, 

        Fiscal Officer 

 


